From:

Sent: Friday, September 15, 2023 1:19 AM

To: PEC <pec@london.ca>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] 176 Piccadilly Street Heritage

Please add my letter to the public agenda re:

3.2 Request to Remove Property from Register of Cultural Heritage Resources - 176 Piccadilly Street

Dear Members of the Planning and Environment Committee,

The building at 176 Piccadilly is over 200 years old and therefore can NEVER meet the 3 heritage criteria needed for heritage designation because it is a simple wood structure common of rural London in the early 19th century. It not just the house alone that is important. It is a house that was present when Carling Creek was running freely and open and next to a pond found on Ann St and Talbot St.

While some Councillors may believe that 'old' structures should not be preserved, even though all heritage buildings are old, simple wood structures that show us how early rural Londoners lived are as important as grand architectural buildings.

This house was lived in as recently as 2018, and has deteriorated significantly since through neglect. Demolition by neglect is ignored by Council because Council has shown little respect for our history, and by taking no action and mocking efforts by staff to safe guard our history, encourages investment property owners to let historical houses rot.

This important historical remnant of rural living in London needs to be preserved either through heritage preservation or as a museum piece. We are not so simple that we can't appreciate our early modest beginnings beyond that is 'grand'.

And for those Councillors who think that preserving our history 'gets in the way' of development, fail to appreciate the cultural and economic value of integrating history with contemporary.

Sincerely,

AnnaMaria Valastro